
 
Chapter 1 

 
Administrative 

 
§1-101         Article 1. General Provisions         §1-105 
 
§1-101  GENERAL PROVISIONS; CORPORATE EXISTENCE.  The City of 
Crete, Nebraska is hereby found and declared to be a City of 
more than five thousand (5,000) persons.  The Municipality shall 
be governed by the laws of Nebraska regulating Cities of the 
First Class. (Ref. 16-101 RS Neb.) 
 
§1-102 GENERAL PROVISIONS; SERVICE OF PROCESS.  All process 
affecting the Municipality may be served by personal, residence, 
or certified mail service upon the Chief Executive Official or 
the Clerk. (Ref. 16-115, 25-510.02(2) RS Neb.) 
 
§1-103  GENERAL PROVISIONS; POWERS. The Municipality is a body 
corporate and politic.  It shall have the power to sue and be 
sued; to purchase, lease, lease with option to buy or acquire by 
gift or devise, and to hold real and personal property within or 
without the corporate limits of the Municipality, and real 
estate sold for taxes for the use of the Municipality in such 
manner and upon such terms and conditions as may be deemed in 
the best interests of the Municipality; and to exercise such 
other and further powers as may be conferred by law. (Ref. 16-
201 RS Neb.) 
 
§1-104  GENERAL PROVISIONS-CODIFICATION OF ORDINANCES.  The 
Municipality shall have the power to revise the ordinances of 
the Municipality from time to time and publish the same in book 
form.  The revision shall be evidenced by a general codification 
ordinance which shall embrace all ordinances preserved as 
changed or added to and perfected by revision and shall embrace 
all the ordinances of every nature preserved, and be a repeal of 
all ordinances in conflict with such revision.  All ordinances 
in force at the time of the codification shall continue in force 
for the purpose of all rights acquired, fines, penalties, 
forfeitures, and liabilities incurred. (Ref. 16-247 RS Neb.) 
Accordance with the term and conditions of the Nebraska General 
Emergency Succession Act, the Governing Body hereby declares 
that it is necessary and advisable to invoke the provisions of 
the said Act in the Municipality.  The provisions of the Act are 
binding on the office of the Municipal government, whether now 
in office or hereafter elected or appointed. (Ref. 84-1101 
through 84-1117 RS Neb.) 



§1-105  GENERAL PROVISIONS; EMERGENCY SUCCESSION ACT. In 
accordance with the term and conditions of the Nebraska General 
Emergency Succession Act, the Governing Body hereby declares 
that it is necessary and advisable to invoke the provisions of 
the said Act in the Municipality.  The provisions of the Act are 
binding on the office of the Municipal government, whether now 
in office or hereafter elected or appointed.  (Ref. 84-1101 
through 84-1117 RS Neb.)   
 


